Board of Health Town of New Marlborough Meeting Minutes for June 12, 2018

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with Board members Larry Davis III and Jordan Chretien, and agent Scott McFarland present. Jack and Pia Bellinger were not able to attend.

May 8, 2018 meeting minutes were reviewed and approved.

604 Hartsville-New Marlborough Road (Cassilus Farm) Title 5 was discussed with the board as it is a large residence (15+ bedrooms) that is for sale and may have buyers looking to do other uses beyond residential. The septic was in solid functioning condition, however it is not likely that it would be possible to establish a public water supply on the property given the constraints of the lot. If use beyond residential, that required a public water supply (i.e. food service uses), the owner would need to establish the public water supply registration with the DEP.

Tina Parton came to the meeting to request a section of New Marlborough cemetery be set aside for Green Burial. Tammi Palmer and Jim Palmer of the cemetery commission were present to discuss the request. The Board of Health supported Ms. Parton's request to establish a cemetery area where the guidelines for Green Burial would be followed.

Jack Bellinger, as previously agreed by him, will attend the Berkshire Public Health Alliance meeting on June 21, 2018.

Scott discussed the BCBOHA Bd of Health fundementals training on August 20th that he recommended our new BOH member, Jordan Chretien attend.

Mail was reviewed.

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 PM
Respectfully submitted,
Scott McFarland, Agent.